MINUTES OF SHELDWICH BADLESMERE & LEAVELAND ANNUAL PARISH MEETING AND PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 7th JUNE 2022 AT BADLESMERE VILLAGE HALL.
Meeting opened at 8.00 pm.

Present.  Councillors Harbour, Nimmo, Weston, Brookes, Scutt, Perry, SBC Valentine and KCC Lehmann.

Apologies.  Received from Cllr Austin, Blythin and the Parish Clerk L Stiffell.
											22/17001

There were no declarations of changes in pecuniary interests or of specific items on the agenda.
											22/17002 

Approval of Minutes
Previous Minutes approved and signed.				                                          22/17003 

Minute Distribution and Timescale.
Discussions were had at the previous Parish Meeting to request Minutes distribution within 5 days of meeting to be included in Parish Magazine and uploaded to the Parish Website more swiftly.  Parish Clerk informed the Parish Council via email that this is not possible as the requirements of the Parish Council are to sign and approve minutes at meetings in order to obtain a minuted reference.  All minutes must be approved at a meeting prior to distribution.
											22/17004

Sheldwich Village Hall Signage.
Chairman made suggestion of a sign from A251 at junction.  The new sign is planned to be placed on the Village Hall itself.  The hall can be found by postcode search and ‘what three words’ and so agreed that the signage would be queried.  It was suggested that a small sign be placed at the corner of the track leading to village hall as an initial step.
Action:  Councillor Perry to write a letter to Lady Sondes regarding the Village Hall signage.
											22/17005

Review of Parishes to Town Active Travel Project.
A discussion within the Parish Council raised some comments.  
· A right of way needs to be established
· To liaise with other contingent parishes
· The possibility of a cycle path alongside the A251
· To build on previously designed plan of walking rules around Sheldwich
Action:  Councillors to read the plan and consider way forward.
											22/17006

20’s Plenty Campaign.
Confirmed no further updates so far.  Cllr Lehmann raised the issue of free transport to local schools of which there is ongoing work for change.  20/20 is currently in place on A2, Newington.
											22/17007
Swale Green Grid.
Discussion included the following points:
· That we do not, as a council do very much environmentally
· Recent Tree Planting was positive
· Possibility of asking parishioners via Parish News for ideas relating to projects as funding may now be available
· Cllr Valentine spoke of the Great Big Green Week 09/21 and 09/22 and that funding has now been applied for and part have included environmental talks and litter picks.  Government target of 10% net gain for new developments.  Green spaces to become more politically friendly
· Possibility of additional Village signage, pointing out paths, points of interest and distances
· Charging points at Village Hall in progress, possibilities of Solar Panels on Village Hall (though conservative area)
Action:  All Councillors to consider possible projects.
											22/17101

Finance.
Cheque signed and approved for HMRC Paye.
											22/17102

AGAR.
AGAR approved and signed by Chairman.  Sent to Parish Clerk for distribution.
											22/17103

Planning.
REF 22/501615/LBC – Mansion House, Lees Court Road, Sheldwich ME13 0NQ and REF 22/501433/FULL – Forge Bungalow, Ashford Road, Sheldwich ME13 0NX
Both planning applications were reviewed in previous Parish Meeting and confirmed there were no objections.
											22/17104

Meeting Closed at 9.30 pm
Next meeting scheduled on Tuesday 5th July 2021 at Badlesmere Village Hall.  

Signed:

Dated:
